
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 31 W/E 9th June 2023 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the children 
who have  

birthdays this week & next: 
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the  
following classes for the best 
attendance for week ending  

26th May:  
 

KS1: Y1  95.00% 
KS2: Y4  98.46%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Wednesday 7th June 2023 
EYFS meetings - 2.15pm & 
5.00pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

W/B  12th June 2023 
Y1 - Phonics Screening Check 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 13th June 2023 
Class Photos - School uniform & 
NOT PE KIT 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 14th June 2023 
Nursery assembly -  
Morning children - 11.00am 
Afternoon children - 2.30pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 22nd June 2023 
Reception trip - £10.00 
To be paid by Thursday 15th June   
   ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 23rd June 2023 
Year 2 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 26th June 2023 
Year 6 Fundraiser   
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 27th June 2023 
Year 1 trip - £5.00 
To be paid by Friday 23rd June   
   ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 30th June 2023 
Year 3 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Wednesday 5th July 2023 
Y1-Y6 sports day - 1.30pm (field) 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 6th July 2023 
Year 1 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 7th July 2023 

• EYFS sports day - 9.30am (field)
nursery closed afternoon 

• Year 5 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 11th July 
Wellbeing Day - Give  
Colonel Considerate - Yellow 
……………………………………………………………………………… 
Thursday 13th July 2023 
Year 4 class assembly - 2.15pm 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 14th July 2023 

• Reception assembly - 2.15pm 

• Reports to parents 
  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Thursday 20th July 2023 

• Y6 leavers assembly - 9.15pm 

• Break up for Summer   
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

Heroes of the Week 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to the children who 
won this week: 
 

• Noel Lamb 

• Jaxon Smith 

• Mia Hutton 

• Keegan Smith 

• Henry Lupton 

• Broden Graham 

• Anele Ncube 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the 
Week’ is chosen from each class 
and they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

OPAL Superstar  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The OPAL Superstar award is 
awarded to someone who has 
showed a real commitment to 
OPAL and being a positive role 
model to others.  
 

The winner for this week is : 
 

• Eviee Hope 
 

A huge well done and keep it 

up.    

 Class Photos - Tuesday 13th June 
 

All children are to wear their full school uniform (white 
top, sweatshirt /cardigan, black or grey trousers/skirts) 
this day & NOT PE KITS.  
 

If your child does have PE or lunchtime football this day, 
they can come to school in their trainers.  
 

Please note this is a full class photograph & not individual 
ones.  

REMINDER  
 

Unfortunately, we still have a few children who have a 
default meal of packed lunch with cheese / ham sandwich 
as their meal hasn’t been ordered.  Please remember you 
have until midnight on a Tuesday to place your orders for 
the following week. Meals can be ordered for the rest of 
the term until we break up in July.  

 Derwent Hill – October 2023 
 

The balance of Derwent Hill payments 
need to be paid by 30th June.  
 

We also have 2 spaces available to  
anyone who is interested, please contact 
the school office for a letter. 

Alisha Fowdy 

Henry Lupton 

Amelia Corner 

Maci Hutchinson 

Oliver Hockridge 

Fundraising & Recycling  
 

 We have the recycling bank next to the 
bike sheds, outside of the hall for  
unwanted and unloved clothing, bags, 
shoes (pairs) and small toys for collection 
and redistribution. Please make sure  
anything that is placed in there is in bags 
& sealed.  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 
OPAL update 

 

OPAL update – This week we have had some amazing 
performances in the stage area. The children are loving 
singing and dancing to ‘Matilda.’ It has been a joy to 

watch, and we love the creativity on display    

Anti Bullying  
 

The Anti- Bullying Army has worked really hard to create 
a new Buddy Bench. We think it looks fantastic.  

Well done   

Year 3 
 

Year 3 enjoyed a great day out this week when we visited the Great North Museum in Newcastle to find out more about our topic ‘Ancient 
Egypt’.  We took part in treasure trails, hieroglyphic code breaking and even got to see a real-life mummy face to face!  As an extra bonus, 
we also got to enjoy the beautiful sunshine while eating our packed lunches al fresco.  The pupils were a pleasure to take out of school and 
everyone commented on their excellent behaviour.  Well done Year 3! 



 
Half Term Fun 

 

Active Future attended Hylton Castle Primary School over the half 
term and we were amazed by the creativity and enthusiasm of all of 
the children.  A special mention goes out to Poppy Burnicle who had 
a fantastic attitude and was helpful with other children during the 
activities.  At Active Future, we strive to make every person who 
attends our programmes, fall in love with movement. Whether it’s 
an after school club, curriculum delivery or a specific project Active 
Future will work with schools and education departments to provide 
expert and fit for purpose schemes. This will be based upon the 
needs of the children and will be supported in evidence and inline 
with current guidelines.  
 

With sport being the most common movement activity there is a 
high focus on sport within the Active Future programme. However, 
much of this will be free play and child directed. One of our most 
celebrated programmes are the Free Play activities where children 
get to choose exactly what their provision looks like. We engaged 
the children in Futsal, dodgeball, hide and seek (which went down a 
storm) den building, and so much more.  

Year 6 Trip 
 

Year 6 really enjoyed their trip to Sunderland University. They had a 
chance to use Lego to build their own dream university, talked 
about careers, had a tour of the campus and completed some work 
around timetables in secondary school. Everyone took part and 
listened well. It definitely made some of the children think about 
going to university in the future!  

Year 6 
 

How amazing do our year 6s look in their leaver’s hoodies! We only have a few weeks left with them before they start a new adventure at 
secondary school.  


